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Based	on	newly	adopted	NJ	regulations	for	lead	line	replacement,	the	NJDEP	is	requiring	
public	water	systems	to	submit	a	Service	line	inventory	with	a	deadline	of	January	22,	2022.	
Also,	part	of	this	requirement	is	to	post	the	service	line	inventory	on	the	Park	Ridge	Borough	
website	by	the	January	22,	2022,	deadline.	

	
This	survey	consists	of	all	addresses	in	Park	Ridge	and	Woodcliff	Lake	customers,	with	
information	if	the	lines	have	been	confirmed	to	be	copper,	lead,	galvanized,	or	other	types	of	
service	line	materials.	

	
If	you	wish	to	complete	a	Service	Self-identification	survey	https://arcg.is/1SnKmi	which	
will	assist	us	with	the	required	service	line	material	identification	and	inventory.	

	
A	third	requirement	will	be	to	send	a	Consumer	notice	by	certified	mail	to	the	resident’s	that	
have	been	identified	to	have	a	lead	or	galvanized	service.	As	of	this	time	the	identified	lead	
or	galvanized	lines	are	all	in	Park	Ridge.	

	
The	Certified	letters	will	need	to	be	mailed	no	later	than	February	21,	2022.	
1.	Due	1/22/2022	-	Submit	Lead	service	inventory	to	NJDEP	
2.	Due	1/22/2022	-	Post	Lead	service	inventory	to	the	Park	Ridge	Borough	Website	in	the	
same	location	as	the	Water	Quality	report.	
3.	Due	2/22/2022	–	Consumer	Notice	by	Certified	mail	to	those	with	confirmed	Lead	service	
lines.	At	this	time	there	are	no	confirmed	Woodcliff	Lake	Lead	Service	lines	identified. 


